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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Good afternoon, ladies and

gentlemen.

The purpose of our meeting this afternoon is
to discuss the Diablo Canyon licensing schedule. Specifically,
we need to schedule when and where we will hold the public
meetings to hear from all parties involved in the licensina
proceedina.

In order to schedule the public meetings, several
questions must be resolved. The first one, will the Commission
have the necessarv information within the IDVP and the NRC.
Staff to decide upon fuel load and low power testing. Secondly
how does the Mopneal Board process affect the scheduling of
public meetinags, specificallv we must determine whether or not
to held the meeting hefore, during, or after the design QA
hearing. Furthermore, we must assess how our schedule may be
effective until the Appeal Board reopens hearings on construc-
tion, 2 Mav.

The way the Commission will resolve these issues,
both OGC and NRC Staff are present today. OGC will outline
Commission options regarding the scheduling of the public
meeting. We'll then ask for Staff comments and discuss the
matter further.

The Commission may wish to discuss some matters

which are appropriate for a closed meeting. I'm not sure that




will be necessary, but if that does arise, we will have to
vote to close the meeting and dismiss the Staff and go into
closed session. I will ask Mr. Chilk to advise us regarding
the closing of the meeting, if necessary.

Do any of my fellow Commissioners have additional
comments?

COMMISSIONER ASSELSTINE: No.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: If not, let me turn the meeting
over to General Counsel at this point.

MR. PLAINE: Mr. Chairman, members of the Commission
we have outlined for you, in that little short paper dated-:
September 21, what seemed to us, at the time, to be five option
I suspect that the first option, A, is probably passed because
we are awfully close to completc.on of the IDVP Final Report,
representing option 2. So that you're down to basically four
options. Either upon completion of the IDVP Final Report, and

in that connection, most of the parties have already seen most

of the report. There's just a small bit to be completed by thé

authors of the report.

The second ontion would be upon issuance of the
Staff's SSE or concluding review of open items. And that
probable date is around October 25, I understand. The third
ontion, which is listed as D, followina the Appeal Board
hearings on desiqgn quality assurance =-- already scheduled.

Now those hearings are set for October 24 through November 23.
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And the last cption, which is E, following the
Appeal Board decisicon, concluding the reoven proceeding,
including both design and construction quality assurance.

If there should be review of construction quality assurance,
which has not yet been determined, I presume.

I'm going to ask my colleague, Rick Parrisn, to
£ill vou in on any of the details, because he has lived with
this matter for quite some time and is thoroughly familiar witH
it.

There is one little matter, that has just come in.
Rick, would vou describe that letter that has just come in?

MP. PARRISH: I think this meeting was convened
under the assumption that the Commission would meet with the
parties to the proceeding, to hear their comments on the
ongoing verification program. We have received today, a
letter from the Licensee, Pacific Gas ana Electric Company,
requesting that the Commission forego this public meeting,
based primarily on the degree of participation already ;rovideJ
to the Joint Intervenors and the Governor throughout the ongoinig
process of the onqgoing process of the Independent Design
Verification Program.

Also hefore the Commission, is a request from the
Joint Intervenors that the public meeting be convened in
California, and that other members o the oublic be allowed

to address the Commission at that time. Now the relative
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advantages of the various scheduling options are, for the most
part, self evident. I believe what the Commission will want
to take into principal consideration are the level of assuranceg
they wish to have at hand, recarding the results of the review
program, the scheduling and leoistic difficulties incident on
planning this wublic meeting -- 1f vou intend to hold it =--
and any unnecessary delay that would be imposed upon the
Licensee and scheduling fuel loading.

I also believe that currentlv the Licensee is
only requesting step 1 of the verification program conclusion,
that authority to load fuel as opposed to load fuel and conduct
low power testing be reinstated by the Commission. And they
would come back to the Commission, at a later date, when the
low power testing elements of the dasign of the verification
program are cumpleted.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: In your discussion, did you
assume that there would be onlv one SSER that would cover
evervthing up to and . .cluding low power operation, more than
one SSER?

MR. PARRISH: I believe there may be more than one
and there certainly will be one for fuel loading. And it may
encompass the low nower testing elements of the design program.
But I believe that would depend somewhat on the Commission's
decision today. But there willi be certainly be one for fuel

lcadinag.
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w hatever time it would he most approoriate.

Fbe completed by September 30th. And the utility was proposing

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Maybe we ought to hear from
the Staff. I think we will return to the Staff. It would
be helpful if these two questions were answered. When is the
plant expected to Je able to be ready to load fuel and go

to low power? Second, what is the status of the NRC Staff
review? When will we receive necessaryv information =-- when
will the necessary information for fuel load be completed and
load testing and for full power?

MR. EISENHUT: I can certainly address that at

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Are vou ready for Staff comments?

MR. PARRISH: I think so.

MR. EISENHUT: What we tried to do is to put
together the latest update on where we stood with the scheduleg
from the utilitv, from the IDVP, and from the Staff. We have
a handout, that we have passed around. If I could just run
through it real quick, I think it will help questions and
everything iq context. We have supplied a number of copies
for the back of the room.

The first page here, under the cover page, was --
this is just for reference. These are the dates that we
presented in the September 13 briefing of the Commission. And
at that time, recall ti it PG&E, their design engineering

evaluation packace and the IDVP effort was all scheduled to
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that the modifications to support fuel loading would be
submitted by September 30th.

Following the completions of the modifications for
fuel loading, there's about a one week time that it takes to
do in as-built walkdown of the modifications by the utility
and a spot check sample by the IDVP. And we estimated
full security would be in place by 10/10, based on having
everything activated by September 10. And the Staff said
about three weeks after the last documents came in, we would
have an SER.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: This wsuld be for fuel loading3

MR. EISENHUT: VYes. We predicated this page and
the rest of the discussion on the fact that the Commission had
approved Step 1, Step 2, Step 3, separating each process last
year. The utilitv has stated it preferred to preserve that
package, as was discussed earlier, move to fuel load first.

So I will give vou the other dates at the end of the briefing
here. But it is really geared towards fuel load.

The next page is a page that was used by Teledyne
Engineering in their briefings on the same dav, on September
13th. And what we simply did was we took their side and we
had marked it out based on a discussion we had with Bill Coopen
of the IDVP, as of this morning. You will notice that a numben
of the Rev zeros -- let me take the Rev zeros, first.

Rev zeros, the first column of dates there were
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three dates. Those are the principal piece of the work for

the ITRs, Interim Technical Reports. There were three to be
completsd, all three have been completed, as signified by

the little checkmark. They were completed a few days behind
schedule, but all of the Rev zeros, at this point -- which is
the principal work from the IDVP, has now been completed and
submitted to the Staff.

We then went to the Rev 1, which are the going out
and cleaning up whatever loose ends there are, documenting
that in a revised ITR. You will see one of them has a check-
mark on it. There is actuallv one or two others that now are
either complete or essentially complete. I know number 56, tha
September 24th, has been issued, for example. This is in a
state of evolvina almost daily. I asked Teledyne Engineering
today, Bill Cooper specifically, what is the basis cf why
these dates have revised somewhat. A:d they said basically,
the delays have primarily been due to necple being taken off
to support the hearing process. There are interrogatory
depositions and the beginning of drafting tesiimony.

They wantea to emphasize thev have found new technid
issues that have surfaced since the meeting thev had here on
Seotember 13th. They are confident, as of todav, that all
submittals will be wrapned up now by October the 4th. That
is the hottom date you will see on the last issue, which is a

soils issue.

al
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Now this table, I want to emphasize, is not a
table only for fuel lvad. This is all there is for the IDVP,
hbe it for fuel load, low power, or full power. So the next
thing we did was we tried to take the issues that remain and
we broke the Staff's 30 remaining issues into those that are
needed to support fuel load and those that are needed to
support a decision to go to five percent and a decision to go
to full power. For example, the remaining soils issue question
is not one we needed for fuel load. Issues in the turbine
building are not issues we needed for fuel load, et cetera.

We bhroke the 30 Staff open issues down, as you see
here. 1413 had three. The IDVP issues largely parallel those
because they relate to the various open issues. We have 39
items identified in our safety evaluation supplement 18.

The utility has responded to all of those cper items. He has
submitted his evaluation on all of those open items. The

IDVP has looked at all of our open items and has concluded that
22 fall within their scope and eight of them are actually even
beyond what the IDVP is looking at, bevond their scope.

The IDVP still intends to submit any information

b v Sentember 30 in response to the wrap up of these open items.
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I would like now to focus on the 14 fuel
load items. Of the 14 open items the Staff had under
safety evaluation in August for preliminary review, we
always call it preliminary until we actually write it,
because there's always potential for one issue or another
to become unraveled, but as of this point in time we see
five basically resolved, three as reqguiring a limited piece
of confirmation or data from the Utility, and six of the
14 we are going to have to have additional information,
additional clarification, or a meeting from a Utility, and
in fact we have set up meetings with the Utility tomorrow
to convene and resolve those. And, in fact, we may well be
setting up a meeting on Thursday also on one of the systems
issues.

So we believe that the six additional items
there, they are resolvable. We fully well expect them to be
resolved. And while they are the kind of issues that we still
need to close up some loose ends, I think it's the general
consensus of the Staff that they are principally confirmatory,
or principally chey can be written in closed form, perform
some additional verification work. So we view these as
issues that are resolvable for fuel load.

The next slide gives you the schedule for as the
Utility sees it, and then finally we will match our schedule

against it. The Utility scheduvle as of -- I think we received




this informally the 23rd. It's been confirmed in discussions
with the Utility today. Fuel load modifications ye still
projects to be complete by September 30th. These are the
proper dates as of today. Fuel load modifications, complete
as of September 30th. The walkdown for those by October 7th.
Full security had been delayed previously, you recall. This
would have been wrapped up by 10/10. Now it's wrapped up

by 10/22. That originally was & dating item, that is

still a dating item.

However, all of the IDVP-related activities are

projected to be completed sooner.

To answer the chairman's question on when you
might expect a decision to go above fuel 1oad; beyond fuel
load, the December 21st date, labeled criticality on this
chart, is the date on which the Utility would be prepared to
go beyond needing a fuel load license.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Need your SSER.

MR. EISENHUT: He would need the second step in
the process. We would expect there would likely be a
supplemental safety evaluation supporting fuel load. There
will be a second one supporting criticality. And finally,
there would likely be another additional one supporting
going above 5 percent.

If the Staff can certainly sweep in some additional

5 percent and full power issues into our fuel load SER, we
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would go along with them to do that,but we do not intend to
hold up the fuel load SER in order to resolve anything beyond
those issues.

The last page here tries to put together all the
status of these things. The Utility has now responded to the
30 or sc open issues from the SER. The IDVP has submittedi
all of the revision zeroes to their -- to all the ITRs. The
IDVP told us this morning his last revision to an ITR will be
October 4th,and they will be obviously coming in some sequence
of time before that.

There will be a relatively minor update toc the

the ITR work. The Staff evaluation regarding fuel load will
cover both the review of the 14 open items from the safety
evaluation that are needed for fuel load, and it will address
the review of the ITRs. This stated that the supplement will
be issued within three weeks of the last submittal.

Since these are coﬁing sequentially, we have been
taking a hard look at when we really believe we can issue a
supplement addressing fuel load only, and we are intermnally
projecting Octoper 14th.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I thought you had October 20th.

MR. EISENHUT: That was the previous slide. That
was for -- if you recall, I said that was the date from the

| previous September 13th briefing, and now I am updating that.

e
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The first slide is there only for a reference from
the previous briefing.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So you're saying the SSER
supplement for fuel locad --

MR. EISENHUT: Targeted for October 1l4th.

Now we can say that because we are driven by a’
number of other schedules. Recall that we have now been
undergoing interrogatories, depositions, we're drafting
testimony for hearing. Testimony for the full power hearing
is due to be submitted to the Board on October 7th, I believe.

Now, the issues in the hearing, if you recall,
are somewhat more focused and in some sense more specific
than our SERs, but those issues have to be addressed and
we are scheduled to submit those to the Hearing Board on
October 7th. The supplement on these open issues for
October 1l4th is a relatively small piece of work. It is
really addressing the sign-off on the 14 iésues, saying that
the submittals we got from the Utility we have reviewed, we
have addressed, we looked at them, they adequately address
the issues, and the issues are resolved.

It also focuses and addresses the ITRs. But I
think it's fai; to say == Jim Knight is here with me. He is
certainly doing a lot of work, but I think it's fair to say
that that SER supplement we envision to be a very small

supplement.
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The one on fuel load we are targeting for
October 14th.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: When would you see an SSER
on criticality and operation of the 20 percent -- I was
looking at slide 4 where you said criticality may be waved
to come first, but I'm not sure what you'll be able to do =--

MR. EISENHUT: The ECER I would certainly envision
well before that. Remember, it turns out in the overall
schedule, most of the critical path items were the items
associated with the fuel load SER.

MR. KNIGHT: I think I would agree with Mr. Eisenhut
As things are now going, I would certainly be preparad to
produce an SSER that was timely with respect to that date.

MR. EISENHUT: You have to lcok at the overall
factoring of these things together. 1In fact, we've been
having debates on how we assign our priorities internally,
because first and most critical, we look at the fuel load;
we want to be ready when the Utility is ready for fuel load.
We want to have that work completed as our first priority.
We want to support the hearing >rocess as a second priority,
recognizing it is needed -- on the present package, it is
needed for a full power decision, but not for fuel loading.
So we've been basically focusing our attention on both,
trading them back and forth.

But many of the Staff, on the order of probably
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a dozen members of the sStaff who have been working on this,
are going to be tied up in the hearing process from late
October to late November. So as we fit that together, we
will be making sure that our SER for criticality is not

on the critical path. That is basically the overall schedule
that we are shooting, to have the Staff's write-off to
support fuel load sometime mid-October. We're going to try
to adaress that certainly before we go on and face the
broader full power issues in the hearing context late
October.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Let me see if I understand,
and then also make a couple of observations.

By October 14th or thereabouts, you expect to have
the SSER on fuel load issue. The hearings start, did you
say, on the 24th?

MR. EISENHUT: I believe it's October 24th.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Then the hearings go until
November 23rd?

MR. EISENHUT: Yes. There's a fine structure to
that schedule. I believe they start the 24th, 5th, and 6th.
The hearing is in recess the 27th and 28th. Then it comes
back again, the full session, on October_3lst, and runs

until something like just about Thanksgiving.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I have open dates on the hearing

the 27th-28th of October, 4th and 10th of November, and
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that's it until the hearing is complete. 1Is that what you

have?

MR. CHANDLER: That's correc;.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So if we wanted to have a
public meeting with the parties, the windows would be
between the 1l4th and 24th or cone of the days when the hearing
is not in process. However, if I look at the practicality
of the situation, I question if all the parties would have
enough time to participate in the public meeting with the
Commission -- I have a question whether it could be done
between the 14th to the 24th for two reasons: one, enough
time for the people to read -- and the second, I won't be
here during that period.

However, the Commission could go ahead without
me.

I think also, trying to slip in a public meeting
while hearings are going on with some orientation of t'e
parties, just picking an isolated date such as November 4th,
is not going to be a workable scheme.

So it would appear to me, if we don't want to
interfere with the hearing process, and it looks like a very
expedited hearing process, possible date for a meeting would
be on the order of December 5th, which would allow time enough

for the Commission to issue whatever order it might deem

.appropriate as far as fuel loading is concerned.
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Now, I forgot when they would be ready for fuel
load.

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: October 22nd.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: So there would be delay if
we went to December 12th, but at least by that date there
would be enough time for the hearings to be completed, the
parties to turn around their thinking and participate in the
meeting.

Now, whether or not that meeting could also
address other items affecting the operation up to 5 percent
power may be open to question, because as I understand 4
we won't have the SSER on 5 percent power until something
just before the 21st of December. Nevertheless, most of
the issues, I expect, would have been addressed in the
hearing. And so it might be possible to address all the

issues without the transmittal of the SSER.
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What issues would be in the 5 percent SSER that are
not in the fuel load SSER?

MR. KNIGHT: I think the best way to characteri:ze
the issues that would remain after we have addressed the fuel
load issue would be those that primarily affected structures
outside containment and were not of a nature that are perva-
sive, if you will. 1In other words, any question which relates
to a fundamental criterion, the application of that criterion
we put into the low power box.

So there is a likelihood of the necessity to step
back, if you will. So when we finish Qith the low power SSER,
as I said, we would have primarily those issues which affect
structures and systems or components outside containment and
are not of the nature which could because of their general
application reflect back.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: (Inaudible) What I am asking,
are these structures that you have to deal with before you sign
off on criticality and operation of the 5 percent?

MR. KNIGHT: 1I'm afraid I still missed the thrust
of your question.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: What I'm trying to find out is
what is going to be ccvered in the SSER that you will issue
on operation up to 5 percent power? What would be in that
that won't be in the fuel load?

MR. KNIGHT: Principally it will be those items, if
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you will, in the facility that are outside containment. That
is, there are questions on the auxiliary building, and
basically these are implementation of criterion in the
general sense. We have seen through our audit that the work
is being done in a manner we would consider appropriate. but
there is a detail here and a detail there where the informétiom
we now have on the record we don't really think reflects
adequately the work that was done and we will be seeking
that information, evaluating it and addressing it in the SSER
that would follow sometime, hopefully, mid-December.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: These structures outside con-
tainment, might they be addressed after you have gone to 5

éercent?

MR. KNIGHT: The only item there after 5 percent
would be structures such as the turbine building and the intake
strur ture if there were areas remaining, questions remaining.

MR. EISENHUT: Right. Another w;y to look at it,

‘it is not the distinction between the fuel load and criticality
as much as it is fuel load and 5 percent power, because it's
the criticality and 5 percent. So in that second step you
would add in itgms related to the auxiliary building, items
relating to the fuel handling building, some items related to
the turbine building, some items relating to the intake
Istructure. There would be items that you don't need for fuel

load items, but they would be items that you need for 5 percent
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power and also for full power, but they are required for 5
percent. So those are the kinds of issues that you pick
up actually at the criticality step.

So even though you don't need them, strictly speak-
ing, for criticality, you certainly do as you go up to power
at 5 percent. But we didn't make that kind of a fine
structure.

Maybe that gives a little better flavor of the kinds
of issues we are looking at, fuel handling, buildings. intake
structure, which you don't need on certain issues for fuel
load only.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: I guess what I was getting at,
if we were to target, to have a public meeting with the Commissio
for, let's say, December 5th, if we limited it to fuel load
alone, we have all the information that we need except for
the Board decision. If we don't cover the additional items
needed up to 5 percent power at that meeting, we might be
faced with having another meeting later, and I was trying to
determine whether or not those additional items could be also
covered on December 5th.

MR. EISENHUT: They may well be. The only =-- the
reason we haven't really committed to it is because, as I
mentioned earlier, when we go into the hearing process we are
going to be basically terminating =-- obviously we will be

terminating some work back here, and we just don't know how

n
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close to resolution of those additional i3 items we will be.
Remember, we had 14 issues needed for fuel load, 13 additional
for low power, and from looking at it, we know that probably
a couple are already resolved. So it is a matter of whether
we focus our attention on that or not. We may well have that
wrapped up in time also for these. It is just too early to
tell at this poinct.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Just trying to avoid having
to hold two such meetings, and yet I was trying to see what
we could do to come as close as possible to accommodate the
needed date for fuel loading. Sc I was trying to focus on a
proposal that could meet all the constraints I see, and
December 5th would certainly be a possible date for a public
meeting with the Commission on matters affecting fuel load and,
I would like t; add, an operation up to 5 percent.power.

MR. EISENHUT: That may very well be workable.
Certainly the PG&E activities and the IDVP to support it will
probably be well completed by then. We just didn't go out
to specifically look around and see whether it is or not.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: One of the reasons to try %o
pick a date is if the Board decides to reopen the construction
QA matter, at least they would know we are planning to have a
meeting on the 5th and they could scheduie around that. I
would propose the December 5th date even if there is a reopen-

ing of the hearing on construction QA.




3joy5

—

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

8 ® 8 B

22

I believe all the matters will have been discussed
in the hearing and will have been covered by the IDVP, and
hopefully the SSER.

MR. DIRCKS: Darrell, when you say cleared up
by December 5th, you are talking about producing an SSER on
December 5th?

MR. EISENHUT: Yes. Certainly, I said, I am quite
confident that PG&E and the IDVP would be completed with those
activities by December Sth. I don't know whether or not the
Staff would have its SSER by December 5th.

MR. DIRCKS: But this would put you in the same
box as you are -- you wouldn't have time to review that
December 5th SSER before that public meeting. You have got
that problem.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: An alternative is to delay
that public meeting until we get the SSER, but that would
delay fuel loading, and that alternative is to have a meeting
on the 5th and then we will decide later if we want another
meeting on going up to 5 percent power. That we could decide
later.

Let me try your proposal to see if it would be
workable: that we would target for the public meeting on
December 5th, and we would target it to hear issues affecting
fuel load; however, we would necessarily limit it to that if

parties want to comment on going up to 5 percent power.
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3joyé 1 Whether or not we would have another public meeting would have
o 2 to be decided by the Commission after it sees the SSER on
3 going up to 5 percent power.
4 One guestion I might ask since I have Mr. Rosenthal
5 here. I might ask him whether he has any feel on the firmness
() of the hearing completio.. date, which is given as November
7 23rd, on the design QA, and any other comments you want to

8 make.

9 MR. ROSENTHAL: Mr. Chairman, as firm as one can be
10 in the adjudicatory arena. As you know, sometimes there are
11 unpleasant surprises, but the Board is quite confident on the
12 basis of what it knows today that that hearing will be

13 completed by the 23rd of November. I think if there is --

14 there is a very minimum possibility of slippage. 1In any case,
15 I am sure that slippage would not extend apywhere close to

16 December 5. That is the date that you are considering for

17 your open meeting.

18 CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: One other guestion one might
19 ask is what would be the impact if we wanted to interject

20 the public meeting while the hearings are going on? I didn't
21 raise it because I didn't think it was a desirable thing to
do, but maybe others have comments they would like to make

on that guestion?

(No response)

8 8 8B B

Well, then, let me repeat the proposal and see if
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we have concurrence. Is Commissioner Gilinsky going to be
here so we can get his input?

I wonder if I might ask another questi.uin while we
are waiting., If the Licensee does not load fuel until
sometime in December, how will this impinge on the projected
l‘date for .ommercial operation? That is, is there enough
slack in the schedule?

q MR. EISENHUT: I believe the schedule, starting from
the point of fuel load, is one to one. I think it is a one-to-

one schedule. I do know if you chose the utility's present

date, the senior vice president has worked on this.
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- : CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: We had a proposal I was going
2 to offer. If you'd like to be here when we decide, the
3 proposal is the target for December 5th as the date for the
4 public meeting with the Commission, and that that meeting
s | be concerned with items affecting fuel load. However, we
¢ would not preclude parties bringing up matters thét would
7 affect operation up to 5 percent power. At a later time we
8 would determine whether or not we needed another public
’ meeting on joing up to 5 percent power, after we see what is
10 in the SSER on that subject.
n This would permit the heargngs to go on unimpeded.
2 IIt would give parties enough time to get the fuel load
13 SSER, and to prepare for the meeting. It would also give us
e an opportunity to get an order out shortly after the 5th,
15 assuming that there is a Commission decision warranting such
" an order.
& COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Let me ask a question. What's the
" undesirability of having a public meeting while the hearing
» is going on?
- CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: As I understand it, the
a parties would have to leave the hearing to come to such a
2 meeting, so that would interrupt that hearing. Also, it
B would take them some time to orient their attention to the
% meeting we're going to have and prepare for it, and then go
» back and reorient. So there would be some delay over and above
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the one day that we might have involved with others in the

hearing. We might ask Mr. Rosenthal to give us his opinion.
MR. ROSENTHAL: The Appeal Board is extremely

anxious that the Commission not schedule a meeting on one

of the dates that the Appeal Board has its hearing scheduled

for. The Appeal Board has encountered an enormous problem'

in pursuing the Commission general policy of holding evidentiar
hearings at or close to the reactor sites. I will not bore
the Commission with the problems it has encountered, but
there simply is not very much available space in the
San Luis Obispo area. As it is, the hearing is being held
in two different locations, and the break on the 27th and 28th
of October is not for the purpose of allowing the Board or
the participants to sun themselves on the California beaches,
but rather it's because on those particular days neither of
the hearing locations which they have were available.

. So any kind of intrusion, if I ﬁay put it that
way, on the hearing dates that the Board now has would have
in my judgment and in the judgment of the Diablo Canyon
Appeal Board, a very unhappy effect upon the ability of the
Board to conduct this hearing and get it over with by the
23rd of November.

Now, in terms of sandwiching the hearing in =--

the Commission's meeting in, rather, on a date that the Board

is not meeting == I don't know about this November 4th date.
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It was not one which I understood the hearings were going
to be in recess. I was also informed, perhaps incorrectly,
that the layover day in November was the llth, not the 10th,
but that is something I'm going to have to check. The 1llth
is a federal holiday, I might add, which is why I thought it
was the 11lth and was told it was the 1lth. I have to check
that out.

But in any case, the 10th or the 1lth, as the
case may be, that is one day, and I think that the chairman's
concerns in terms of the parties being able to both prepare
for that meeting and also discharge their responsibilities in
tthe hearings is a justifiable concern. I think the two-day
break in October, the 27th and 28th, there is that problem
as well. as far as the Appeal Board is concerned, even though
it's up, really, to the Commission to decide whether it
wishes to take advantage of those very brief breaks in the
hearing schedule.

Our only concern is that there not be interference
with the hearing schedule itself, for the reasons that I
indicated.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: How many days of hearing

are there going to be altogether?

" MR. ROSENTHAL: I didn't count them up. My

schedule showed -- I guess Monday through Friday. I guess

this is Monday through Friday =-- Mr. Chandler says it's 19
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days. Now, it is qﬁite possible, of course, that the hearing
will not extend that long. When the Board set the 23rd

as the concluding date, that was based upon its best estimate
of the longest that hearing might run. But as you well know,
it's very difficult to predict in advance precise length of
an adjudicatory hearing which, obviously, depends in part
upon the length of cross examination and the like.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Any other questions? Were
you thinking in terms of trying to use one of these open
dates for -~

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Or one cf the hearing
days.

MR. EISENHUT: We also have to recognize that if
you delay the fuel loading decision, the hearing is not on
the critical path based on the present schedule, because
the hearing schedule is laid out to be completed in time for
a decision in January, approximately sometime in January.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Which decision?

MR. EISENHUT: The hearing decision from the
Hearing Board, which would be about the same kind of day
that was being talked for when the plant would be ready to
go above 5 percent. The context of the hearing has been
billed as a hearing in support of decision piior to going
above 5 percent.

So if, in fact, the fuel load decision date
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extends beyond the October time frame, then in fact the
hearing becomes not on the critical path, and certainly
a day probably wculd not have an impact on the fuel load
decision.

MR. ROSENTHAL: It might not, but again there's
a logistics problem. I think that the Board is entitled to
some congideration on that score. I can't stress again the
difficulties that this Board has had in arranging for space.
I'm not certain at this point whether the space that they
have would be available past the 23rd of Novemker.

This has been a serious problem. I am candid to
state that I encouraged that Board chairman when he ran
into these serious logistic problems, to take that hearing
to Los Angeles or San Francisco, understanding the Commission'T
general policy. They made the college try. They have got
space there, and I strenuously urge the Commission not to
interfere with the hearing dates. If the Commission again
wants to put this meeting on an open date, that's another
matter.

The question then is to whether it's putting an
unfair or difficult burden upon the parties to satisfy both
their hearing responsibilities and their responsibilities
in preparation for the meeting.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: One possibility that the

Commission may want to consider is having the meeting on the
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27th or 28th of October.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: I think that's a reasonable
suggestion. You've got twc weeks after the Staff SER for
comment on it.

MR. PLAINES: Mr. Chairman, you have to take into
IIaccount travel time,unless you are prepared to go to
California.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Suppose one took the 28th.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Tha 28th and the 27th.

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: 1Is there a hearing in
session on Saturday, the 29th?

k‘ MR. EISENHUT: It recon.enes on the 3lst.
MR. CHANDLER: Space simply was not available on
ithose two days.

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: If we did the 28th, that
would give them a chance to get back here and also get back
in time for the hearing on Monday.

COMMISSICNER ROBERTS: That's reasonable.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: The only question is whether
or not there's enough time for them to direct their attention
to the matters that we are going to address. Do you propose
+ to substitute the 28th?

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: The 28th of October?

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Yes.
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CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Any comment on that?

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: Darrell, you say the

SSER that will come out at about the 14th is going to be

a fairly small document?

MR. EISENHUT: As we envision it, yes. It will
be basically addressing the 14 or so issues relating to
fuel load, and it basically -- we're looking at the aaswers
we're getting from PGSE. It will also be a review of the
ITRs, additional ITRs that are coming in. So the way we
envision it right now, it will be a small document.

MR. KNIGHT: If I may,just for a point of clari-
fication, I think we agree on this. When we say the ITRs,
we're referring to those ITRs germane to the fuel load issue.

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: I gather all those will
be in no later than October 4th?

MR. EISENFUT: Yes. In fact, the point I was
making earlier, the October 4th latest ITR does not relate
to fuel load, so it will all be in somewhat earlier than that.

That's the only reason we think we can make it
October 1l4th.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Excepting for travel, it
looks like an open date. Then let me try the proposal,
substituting October 28th for December 5th.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Aye.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Any comments? We are going
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to vote on that date, so you have to decide whether it impacts
on your wishes.
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I will not hold up the

work of the Commission. 1Is November 4th an impractical

date?

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: That's a Friday.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: We have a problem with
travel.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: Why don't you go forward?

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: &So the question before us,
then, is the plan is for -- and I wouid like to get a vote =--

for the Commission to hold a pﬁblic hearing on the Diablo
Canyon matter -- a public meeting on the Diablo Canyon matter
with the Commission on October 28th, with focus on fuel load
items. But we would not preclude parties bringing up other
items relating to operation up to 5 percent.

All those in fawor, indicate by saying "Aye."

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Aye.

COMMISSIONER BERNTHAL: Aye.

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: Aye.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I guess it's obvious I
can't vote on it.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: We have four votes on it and
one abstention.

Another question is where would the meeting be
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held? I shall make a proposal and see if it leads to an
answer. I would propose that it be in Washington, D.C.,
particularly becausie of the logistics of all our people
flying out there. And alsoc, 1f the Hearing Board is having
trouble finding a place, we, presumably could have comparable
trouble.

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: I guess I would have
accommodated the request that we have it out there, but I
suspect that you are right. The logistical problem would
be the same for us as for them, and on balance I would prefer
to honor the request that we received to hold the meeting
out there.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Well, recognizing we selected
the date of the 28th, would you vote for a meeting in
Washington?

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: Yes, I would.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Yes. |

COMMISSIONER BERNTHAL: Yes.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Can we get an official vote
on that? We hold the meeting on NHhvember -- on October 28th‘
on Diablo Canyon here in Washinjtoa, D.C.

COMMISSIONER ASSELTINE: Aye.

COMMISSIONER ROBERTS: Aye.

COMMISSIONER BERNTHAL: Aye.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: Do you abstain?
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COMMISSIONER GILINSKY: I abstain.

CHAIRMAN PALLADINO: 1Is there anything more that
you wish to discuss on this issue at this time?

(No response.)

1f not, thank you. We are adjourned.

(Whereupon, at 4:30 p.m. the hearing was adjourned.
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STAFF OPEN ITEMS IN SSER 18 .

TOTAL 30
RESOLUTION NEEDED PRIOR TO:
1. FUEL LOAD 14
2, CRITICALITY/LOW POWER 13
3., FULL POWER 3

UTILITY RESPONSE SUBMITTED FOR ALL OPEN ITEMS

[DVP CONSIDERS 22 OPEN ITEMS WITHIN ITS SCOPE,
8 OPEN ITEMS BEYOND ITS SCOPE

IDVP WILL SUBMIT RESPONSES BY 09/30/83
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t ADDITIONAL INFORMATION NEEDED 6
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PLANT STATUS AND SCHEDULE

(PGRE ESTIMATE OF 9/23/83)
FUEL LOAD MODIFICATIONS COMPLETE 09/30/83
AS BUILT WALK DOWN COMPLETE 10/07/83
FULL SECURITY IMPLEMENTED 09/23/83

UTILITY READY FOR FUEL LOAD
(SECURITY PLUS 30 DAYS) 10/22/83

REACTOR COOLANT SYSTEM HEATUP 12/07/83

CRITICALITY 12/21/83

POWER ASCENSION (ABOVE 5%) 01/22/83
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OVERALL STATUS FOR
FUEL LOAD ONLY
(09/27/83)

PG&E HAS RESPONDED TO STAFF SSER 18 OPEN ITEMS
IDVP HAS SUBMITTED REV, O TO ALL ITRs
IDVP WILL SUBMIT LAST REVISION TO ITRs BY OCTOBER u

IDVP WILL UPDATE ITS FINAL REPORT ON OCTOBER 10
BY INCLUDING RESULTS OF ALL ITRS
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*  REVIEW OF ITRs
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September 15, 1983
r

-

Nunzio Palladino, Chairman

James Asselstine, Commissioner
Frederick M. Bernthal, Commissioner
Victor Gilinsky, Commissioner
Thomas Roberts, Commissioner

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
1717 H Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20555

Re: PpPacific Gas and Electric
Company, Diablo Canyon
Nuclear Power Plant
- Unit 1 and Unit 2,
Docket # 50-275 & 50-323

Gentlemen:

The Commission has deferred indefinitely its meeting to
hear the views of the parties to the Diablo Canyon licensing
proceeding on reinstatement of the low power test license.
When that meeting is rescheduled, we request that it be held
in San Luis Obispo, California, the location of the plant,
and that the public be provided an opportunity to address
the Commission. :

We believe that all parties -- and particularly the
Commission =-- have much to gain by granting this request.
In the first place, a local hearing will increase public
understanding of the Commission's deliberative process.
Usually all that the public sees is the final product of the
Commission's deliberations, an edict issued by faceless
bureaucrats living far from the plant. However, if the
public is provided the opportunity to hear the arguments
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first hand, (instead of through second hand, abbreviated
news reports) and to see the Commission consider those
arguments, then they are likely to have a greater apprecia-
tion for the decision making process. Moreover, if they
believe in the strength of their case, PG&E, Teledyne and
the Staff should welcome the opportunity to present them to
the public. f

Secondly, presenting the public an opportunity to
express their views to the Commissioners demonstrates that
this matter is receiving the high degree of concern that it
merits.

The events of the last two years have taken their toll
on public confidence. First, in an unprecedented act, the
Commission, in November 1981, was compelled to reversed its
safety finding and suspend the Diablo Canyon operating
license issued only two months earlier. Since that time
repeated disclosures of major design and construction errors
has further eroded public confidence in the plant's safety.
And most recently the public learned that PG&E (1) withheld
documents reporting major deficiencies in the quality
assurance program of a major construction contractor, and
(2) misled the Appeal Board on this matter in sworn testi-
mony at the July, "1983° "mini hearing,"*/ a disclosure that
cast suspicion on the reliability of the Diablo Canyon
®roject?’s recent assurance that the plant is now safe.

Under these unusual circumstances, the Commission
should take every step to permit public participation and

*/ Joint Intervenors Supplement to Motion to Reopen the
Record on the Issue of Construction Quality Assurance Dated
September 9, 1983
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increase public appreciation for its decision making pro-
cess., Granting this request is a step in that direction.

Very truly yours,,

JOEL R[S REYNOLDS, ESQ.
JOHN R. PHILLIPS, ESQ.
. ERIC HAVIAN, ESQ.
Center for Law in the
Public Interest
10951 W. Pico Boulevard
Los Angeles, California 90064
213/470-3000

DAVID S. FLEISCHAKER, ESQ.
Post Office Box 1178

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73101
405/235-8444

e S sk

David S. Fleischaker

Attorneys for Petitioners

SAN LUIS OBISPO MOTHERS FOR
PEACE

SCENIC SHORELINE PRESERVATION
CONFERENCE, INC.

ECOLOGY ACTION CLUB

SANDRA SILVER .

ELIZABETH APFELBERG

. JOHN J. FORSTER

cc: Service List
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Vice President & General
Counsel
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Andrea Sheridan Ordin,
Chief Attorney General

Michael J. Strumwasser,
Special Counsel to the
Attorney General

State of California

3580 Wilshire Boulevard,

Suite 800

Los Angeles, CA 90010

Betsy Umhoffer -
1493 Southwood
San Luis Obispo,-CA 93401

Maurice Axelrad, Esq.

Lowenstein, Newman, Reis &
Axelrad, P.C.

1025 Connecticut Ave., N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20036

Virginia aund Gordon Bruno
Pecho Ranch

Post Office Box 6289

Los Osos, CA 93402

Sandra & Gordon Silver
1760 Alisal Street
San Luis Cbispo, CA 93401

Nancy Culver
192 Luneta
San Luis Obispo, TA 93402

Carl Neiburger

Telegram Tribune

Post Office Box 112

San Luis Obispo, CA 93402

Yol /sl

David S. Fleischaker



UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATCRY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, L. C. 20558

September 21, 1983

MEMORANDUM FOR: Chairman Palladino
Commissioner Gilinsky
Commissioner Rcberts
Commissioner Asselstine
Commissioner Bernthal

FROM: ; ( i:> Herzel H. E. Plainef
/ General Counsel

SUBJECT: DIABLO CANYON SCHEDULE

The Commission now needs to establish a schedule tc consider
reinstating the fuel loading and/or low-power testing license
for Diablo Canycn. We assume the Commission still intends to
hear the comments of PG&E, Joint Intervenors, ané Governor
Deukmejian zt a public meeting before deciding whether to lift
the suspension. By letter dated September 15, 1983, Joint
Intervenors reguestec the Commission to convene this meeting in
the vicirity of the plant (San Luis Obispo, California) and
that the public be provided an opportunity to address the
Commission. The Commission should respond to this reguest when
it announces a schedule for the public meeting. The Commission
has the following options. regarding t+he timing of the public
meeting:

a. As soon as possible;

B. Upon completion of the IDVP £inal report;

- Upon issuance of the staff's SSER concluding
review of open items;

d. Following the Appeal Board hearings on design QA,
already scheduled;

e. Following the Appeal Board decision concluding the

.
reopened proceeding (including both design and
censtruction QA).

In considering when to schedule the meeting, the Commission
should be aware of previcus commitments regaréing who would
authorize various stages of operation. In a February 17,
1983 letter to Congressman Udall and at a March 8, 1983
hearing before the Subcommittee on Energy and the Environ-
ment, Chairman Palladino described the decisionmaking

CONTACT:
Richard A. Parrish, GC, 43224
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process in terms that probably left Mr. Udall with the impres-
sion that the Commission itself intended to decide whether to
lift the suspension, as opposed to delegating that decision to
the staff (repeated references to "we" will authorize, regquire,
etc., contrasted with "the NRC staff" will review and
evaluate). Also, at a public Commission meeting helé on
Decerber 8, 1982, it was clearly, if not enthusiastically,
stated that the Commission wouléd decide all three stages of
authorization (fuel load, criticality and low-power testing,
full-power operation). Transcript at 15-16. Whether to modify
this commitment by now delegating some' decision authority to
the staff, or combining decisicn stages if appropriate, is a
policy decision available tc the Commission.

Relative advantages of the several scheduling options are for
the most part selfeevident. Generally, the following factors
should be considered in selecting a schedule option: (l) the
degree of completion of IDVP, staff, and Appreal Board review of
these matters and consequent availability of informaticn for
the parties to address at thée meeting; (2) scheduling and
logistic difficulties; and (3) unnecessary delay tc the
applicant. = :

a. As soon as possible.

This option revives the schedule only recently modified by the
Commission to 2llow completion of more c¢f the IDVP. The staif
appears to prefer a meeting as soon as possible to avoid the
potential for unnecessary delay to the licensee or interference
with the Appeal Board hearings. PG&E prefers a meeting as soon
as possible for the same reasons. As a practical matter, we
couléd not easily reschedule the meeting before issuance of the
final IDVP report, projected for early October (final Interim
Technical Reports due 9/30). In addition, Governor Deukmejian
has scheduled a series of depositions between September 19 and
28.

b. Fcllowing issuance of £final IDVP report Zor fuel
load.

This option responds to staff and licensee concerns for a

rompt meeting but provides for the completion of the IDVP and
more time in which to schedule the meeting. The IDVP input
would be complete in early Octcber and a meeting could be
scheduled before the Appeal Board hearings convene. The final
staff analysis would not yet be available. Thus, the
Commission should consider providing an additional opportunity
to comment, at least in writing, on the final staff analysis
anéd conclusions if this option is adopted.
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S Following issuance of final staff SSER.

This option woulc be consistent practice in this
proceeding which provided the parties a chance to comment

rally and in writing at the completion of staff review and
recommendations (independent contracter, program plan, 3-stage
decision). However, it presents the possibility of significant
delay beyoné the date the licensee expects tc be ready tc load
fuel (October 10 -- because of the open items befcre the Appeal
Board, it is uncertain whether or how $his would affect the
schedule for comme:cial.ope:ation). The staff projects issu-
ance of the SSER for October 20-25. If the Commissicn prefers
to meet with the pa*tzes after issuance of the SSER, the
meeting would have to be scheduled during or following the
Appeal Boardéd hearings on design QA which begin in .California on
October 24 ané are-projected to run, with several open days,
through November 23. The Appeal Board has expressed its strong
concern that a Commission meeting nct interfere with the
schedulad hearings on design QA, the result of a great deal of
planning by the Board and pdities. Though several open days
(October 27, 28, November .4, and 10) are availasle curing the
Appeal Board hearings, travel requirements and prepa:ation time
requireéd for both the Commission meeting and Appeal Boar
hearings would make it éifficult to schedule the Comnzssxon
meeting in the middle cf the Appeal Board hearings. 1If the
Commission is interested im:pursuing this option, it should
give serious conszde*atlon to holding the meeting in
Caiifornia. . -

¥
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Though his position is difficult to discern, Governcr
Deukmejian appears to prefer awaiting the completion of the
staff review of the IDVP at a minimum, and perhaps the Appeal
Board hearings, before the Commission considers the stafif
recommendations.

d. Following Appeal Board hearings on design. QA.

This option is presented primarily to cffer additicnal assur-
ance through development of a more complete record that no
further problems exist and to avoid scheduling a meeting during
the Appeal Boardé hearings. If the Appeal Board reopens on
construction QA, those separate hearings would probably not

convene until at least January 15984.
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e. Following the Appeal Boarc decision on design QA, and
perhaps constructicn QA.

Joint Intervenors believe the recpened hearings should be
completed and cdecided prior to a decisien on l;ft;ng the
suspension to provide maximum assurances of a properly designed
and constructed plant. An Appeal Board decision on design QA
cannot be expected before late January 1984. Meanwhile, the
Appeal Board has not yet decided whether to reopen on censtruc-
tion QA. b

Joint Intervenors' have submitted to the Commission two sepa-
rate requests for hearings, one on lifting the suspension
(September 6, 1583) and cone on PGSE's recuested license amend-
ment extending the term of the low-power license (August 29,
1983). OGC's analysis of these requests will be submitted
shortly.

The Commissicn should promptly establish the schedule for
meeting with the parties to fgcilitate planning by all
concernec. If the meeting is held before issuance of the SSER,
we recommend providing the parties an additional opportunity to
comment on the staff's final analysis and recommendation.
Depending upon the significance of any .ast-minute stail
analysis, written comments would p obably suffice. OGC ané OPE
are available to discuss the de.a ls ¢f this scheduling matter
at your convenience. . .

cc: OPE (2)
SECY (2)
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Chairman Nunzio J. Palladino

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
1717 H Street, N.W.

Washington, DC 20555

Commissioner James K.- Asselsti.
Commissioner Frederick M. Bernthal
Commissioner Victor Gilinsky
Commissioner Thomas M. ‘Roberts

Dear Mr. Chairman and Commissioners:

This letter is to respectfully request that the Commission
restore at the earliest possible time Pacific Gas and Electric

Company's low-power license for Diablo Canyon Power Plant in
accordance with the three-steﬁ'licensing Process approved by
the Commission on December 8, 1982. pg

andE has complied fully
with all requirepents imposed by the Commission for.loading

As you know, PGandE, in conjunction with Bechtel Power
Corporation, has been engaged in a massive verification of the
design of Diablo Canyon. This effort has involved the
expenditure of over 1100 man years of intensive technical
review. Additionally, the Independent Design Verification
Program (IDVP) has expended over 125 man years in the
performance of its verification activities.

Throughout this program, the Commission and the Staff have
afforded intervenors the opportunity to file comments,
participate in meetings and briefings, and otherwise become
involved in the process. Furthermore, they have received

.verification program including Interinm
5 (ITR's), Final Reports and Staff SER's.

In short, they have
participated in and provided input to the

verification process.




Chairman Nunzio J. Palladino
September 27, 1983
Page 2

On September 13, 1983, the Commission was briefed by the Staff
and the IDVP on the status of the verification effort. During
its presentation, the Staff recommended that the Commission
restore the license subject to certain énumerated conditions.
We concur with that recommendation. At this time, 2all of the
IDVP analytical work has been completed. All that remains is
for the IDVP to verify that the committe? work has been
completed and issue Revisions to the appiicable ITR's
documenting completion of this work. The last of the ITR's are
scheduled to be issued on October 4, 1983. .

process, the Commission clearly indicated that fuel loading and
cold System-testing could occur before all activities of the
verification program were completed.

Accordingly, we request that the Commission restore, in
accordance with the Staff recommendation, our authority to load

authorized in Step 1 of the three-step licensing process. We
expect that the plant will be ‘ready for fuel load on or before
October 22, 1983. We will, of course, not proceed with fuel
loading until we are satisfied that the pPlant is ready in al1
respects for fuel loading.

A timely decision in this matter would be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

- -
‘,//é7~éf;Z%ZQuizgzz:;
G.A. Maneatis
Executive Vice President
Facilities § Electric
Resources Development
GAM:gdb

€c: Service List
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